Woodstock Little League Minutes Monday, May 8, 2017 South Woodstock Baptist Church 7:45 p.m.

Attendance: = attended meeting No voting privileges. (Meetings missed in a row)

Keith Barnes (1) Kim Evers Jeff Marcotte Susan Webster

Fran Coutu Matt Hebert Brian Murphy
Randy Esposito Jason Howard Pat O'Brien
John Evers John Kallgren Mike Sampson

Secretary - Susan Webster

Minutes from WLL annual board meeting on 4/6/17- 7:00 PM held at South Woodstock Baptist Church - Motion to approve, seconded and Majority approved.

President - Mike Sampson

- Opening Day recap
 - Went well, good turnout even with bad weather
- Jr/Sr League status
 - Not enough players to fill team
 - Mike to reach out to players that have signed up to give them options about joining other town teams around Woodstock
- Glenn Converse/Cutler Family
 - No word back
 - Susan to follow up with Glenn
- May 2nd
- o No cause of death known for Morgan Ross, SB player who died unexpectedly
 - Made \$523 donation (#23 was Morgan's number)
 - Hold National Anthem before each game

Vice President – Matt Hebert

Nothing to report

Treasurer - Kim Evers

- ~\$13, 400 k in Bank
 - No outstanding bills
 - o Clay still needs to be purchased and paid for
 - o President and Treasurer to visit bank to get debit cards

Fundraising Director – Pat O'Brien-not present

- Spring Chance Fundraiser
 - o Email was sent out with information

Player Agents - John Evers

• If you need a player from the player pool let John know and he can assist

Safety Officer – Jeff Marcotte

Nothing to report

Building & Grounds – John Kallgren

• Spring projects (finish bullpens, paint foul poles, paint concession stand interior)

- -Susan to work on painting inside of boys concession stand-gray
- Softball bleachers
 - -Completed by Whitehouse and Reynolds
- Infield clay
- -John to order and arrange local transportation

Information Officer/Marketing & P.R. Director - Randy Esposito

Nothing to report

Unfinished Business from March meeting

- Pitch, hit and run
 - Not going to hold this year
 - o Mike to reach out to Pomfret to see if they want to do something under the lights

New Business

- All stars
 - Let kids vote again
 - o Randy to reach out to other towns to combine for SB all stars
- Closing ceremony
 - o Pizza and hotdogs
 - o June 10th, 1PM
 - o Have bounce house, etc. again
 - Kim to contact insurance company
- Safety evaluation/safety improvement ideas
 - Obtain an Automated External Defibrillator (AED)
 - Pat working on with DKH and RX company
 - Kim also knows of a foundation
 - o Expanded first aid kit (large first aid kit for each stand to hang on wall)
 - Second exit needed from ball field
 - o More extensive first aid training for coaches

Open Forum

Meeting Adjourned

9:02 PM

Next meeting June 1, 2017 7:30 PM South Woodstock Baptist Church